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Head Teacher’s Message 

 

Dear families,  

Welcome back after a significant Bank Holiday in honour of the our late 
Queen. It has been a busy week so far! 

School Times – Be On Time! 

Gates open at 8.35am and the blue doors open at 
8.45am.  

The school bell will sound at 8.50am, to let everyone 
know the gates will be closing in 5 minutes.  

At 8.55am the gates will close and all children need to be in school by 
this time. 

School Clubs 

School Clubs places have been allocated and you would have received 
confirmation from school if your child has a place.  

We have increased the number of clubs again this year and have varied 
the types of clubs and the ages that they are for – this was something 
you asked for in your parent survey responses in the summer term. We 
are still looking at buying in specialist clubs which will incur a cost if 
you apply, and we will let you know when these become available.   

Thank you for your patience and informing us about some glitches to 
the club places this term, this was an error with the automated system 
that sends out the emails. The office team have sorted this now. 

 



Jeans For Genes Day – Friday 23rd Sep-
tember  

This year we will be taking part in Jeans 
for Genes week by wearing our jeans to 
school on Friday 23rd September. Jeans 
for Genes is an annual fundraising 
event for the genetic condition commu-
nity. Many are either born or live with a 
diagnosed genetic condition and this 
fundraising event provides some mon-
ey and awareness to the research that needs to go into ensuring more 
people can either live with or eventually live without genetic conditions 
throughout their life. We welcome a £1 donation in return for your 
child being able to wear their jeans to school on Friday 23rd September. 
This is a non-uniform day for the children with denim or double denim! 
Children are not expected to wear their school uniform but they are 
welcome to if they wish.  

Competition For The Children – Badge Designs for Behaviour Awards 

Thank you to all the children that have sent in their entries. We have 
been looking at them all and will be making a decision shortly. Winners 
will be announced next week! 

Job Opportunities at Trinity Road  

Site Manager 

I have recently advertised for a Site Manager for the school. If you are 
interested in the role or know someone who would be, please access 
the details about the job, using the following link: 

http://www.essexschoolsjobs.co.uk/Vacancies/Details.aspx?
VacancyId=79882 

This is a very rewarding role, especially during the current expansion. If 
you are interested, I encourage you to look at the details about the job 
and come and visit the school to find out more about the role. 



HLTA – Higher Level Teaching Assistant  

We currently have a HLTA position advertised. If you are interested in 
finding more about this role, please have a look at the information 
about the job online, using the link below and come in to speak to a 
school leader.  

http://www.essexschoolsjobs.co.uk/Vacancies/Details.aspx?
VacancyId=79455 

 

Parking Permits 

Please ensure you have read the information sent out from Mrs Bur-
rells, which has been attached with this Newsletter. She has infor-
mation for you all about how to apply for parking permits to the Mead-
ows Retail Park, to enable you to park there for free during the busy 
drop off and pick up times. Information about how to apply for one is in 
her letter.  

Have a good rest of the week everyone.  

 

 

 

 

 

Natasha Outhwaite 

Headteacher 



 

 

 

 

Our schools attendance target is 96.5%  

Outstanding ~ 98.6-100% 

Good ~ 96.1—98.5% 

Could do better  ~ 96% and below  

Last weeks attendance was 92.0% 

 
McKee Good 

Donaldson Good 

Deacon Good 

James Good 

Jeffers Good 

Rosen Outstanding 

Cowell Could do better 

Pichon Could do better 

Sachar Could do better 

Rauf Could do better 

Ho-Yen Good 

http://www.tfh.org/wecandothis
http://www.tfh.org/wecandothis


Super Writer & PAP Star certificates 

The table below shows who the awards were won by this week. The certificates 

will be sent home one week after they are awarded. The Respect badges are 

given to the children every Friday and then handed back the following Friday for 

the next children. 

 

Class Learning 

Star 

PAP Star Respect 

Badge 

Be Your 

Best 

Deacon Hazel Daisy Freddy King 

James Nathan Betsy Evie Harper 

Jeffers Aditi Pinky Ethie  

Rosen Brilliant Luna Katy  

Cowell Esmee Aiden Olivia  

Pichon Karter Agastya   

Sachar Tyler Jack Emma  

Rauf Amelia Breanna James Miley 

Ho-Yen Aarush Dylan Emily Thomas 



 

SECONDARY SCHOOL OPEN EVENINGS AND TOURS FOR           
YEAR 6 FAMILIES 

 

Local secondary schools have released the dates of their open eve-
nings and tours for current Year 6 families. The dates can be found 

using the link below. 

 

Our Year 6 Welcome Meeting presentation, which includes infor-
mation about how to apply for secondary schools,  can also be 

found using the link below. 

 

HTTPS://WWW.TRINITYROAD.ESSEX.SCH.UK/NEWS/LETTERS-
HOME/ 

 

 

LETTERS HOME THIS WEEK 

 

Friends of Trinity AGM Notice September 2022—Whole school 

Bawdsey Manor Consent Form and Payment Plan Information—Year 5 
only 

Flu Immunisation Consent Letter—Whole school 

 

All letters can be found 

 on the school website:   

www.trinityroad.essex.sch.uk   

 

 

 Week 1 



TERM DATES * denotes new   

Date Time Event Information 

20/09/22  3.30pm to 

5.30pm 

Online Learner 

Conferences 

Meetings will take place via 

Zoom. Years 1 to 6 only. 

21/09/22  4.30pm to 

7.00pm 

Face-to-face 

Learner Confer-

ences 

Meetings will take place at 

school. Years 1 to 6 only. 

22/09/22 * 5.45pm to 

8.15pm 

Moulsham High 

School Open 

Evening 

Open evening for Year 6 

families 

23/09/22  All day Jeans for Genes 

Day 

All children invited to wear 

jeans for £1 donation 

26/09/22  All day Flu Vaccinations Booking information has 

been emailed to families 

26,27,28,29,

30/09/22 * 

9.15am to 

11.00am 

The Boswells 

School Open 

Morning Tours 

Tours for Year 6 families. 

Please contact Boswells to 

book a place on a tour. 

26,27,28,29/

09/22 * 

9.00am The Beaulieu 

Park School 

Open Morning 

Tours 

Tours for Year 6 families. 

Please contact Beaulieu to 

book a place on a tour. 

27/09/22 * 5.30pm to 

8.30pm 

Great Baddow 

High School 

Open Evening 

Open evening for Year 6 

families 

27,28,29/09/

22 * 

9.00am and 

10.00am 

Moulsham High 

School Open 

Morning Tours 

Tours for Year 6 families. 

Please contact Moulsham 

to book a place on a tour. 

    



Date Time Event Information 

29/09/22 * 5.30pm to 

8.00pm 

St John Payne 

Catholic School 

Open Evening 

Open evening for Year 6 

families 

03,04,05,06,

07/10/22 * 

 St John Payne 

Catholic School 

Open Morning 

Tours 

Tours for Year 6 families. 

Please contact St John 

Payne to book a place on a 

tour. 

03/10/22 * 6.00pm to 

8.00pm 

The Beaulieu 

Park Open Even-

ing 

Open evening for Year 6 

families 

04,05,06/10/

22 * 

9.00am and 

10.00am 

Moulsham High 

School Open 

Morning Tours 

Tours for Year 6 families. 

Please contact Moulsham 

to book a place on a tour. 

05/10/22 * 5.30pm to 

8.00pm 

The Boswells 

Open Evening 

Open evening for Year 6 

families 

06/10/22 * 5.30pm and 

8.30pm 

The Sandon 

School Open 

Evening 

Open evening for Year 6 

families 

20/10/22 & 

21/10/22  

All day Bikeability Selected Year 5 children 

24/10/22  to 

30/10/22 

 Half term  

31/10/22  8.45am Back to school  



Healthy School Street zone coming soon to Chelmsford! 

 

The Safer, Greener, Healthier team at Essex County Council want to en-
courage as many children as possible - as well as their parents/carers - 
to walk, cycle or scoot to school. Not only will this help with congestion 
and air quality by reducing emissions - but it will also help improve our 
children’s mental and physical health. 

 

Following recent engagement work, we’re pleased to say that some 
measures that could be implemented this year include upgrading the 
existing bollards at the junction of Trinity Road/Hill Road, increased pro-
vision of enforcement officers, installation of 20s plenty signage, park & 
stride from Meadows Retail carpark with Wayfinding signs, thermo-
plastic road signs (Children Crossing Warning) and temporary street art. 

 

We very much hope that these measures will create a safer, greener, 
healthier environment in Chelmsford which everybody will benefit 
from. 

 

All measures are subject to on-going consultation and engagement 
with interested parties. 

We would love to re-engage with yourselves about these and other 
solutions in the new school year with our partners at Living Streets. 

For more information, please follow us on Twitter: @SGH_Essex 



Free Community Meal 

Food Cycle run a free community meal on Thursday evenings at 

5:30pm, at Springfield Park Baptist Church. Everyone is welcome to 

join them for a meal and they offer surplus food for guests to take 

home to help them during the week.  

 

Food Cycle ask that anyone under the age of 18 is accompanied by a 

responsible adult for safeguarding purposes. They have a Project 

Leader on site at all times, who has undergone an Adult workforce 

DBS check and completed their internal safeguarding training.   

 

They hope that families from all walks of life may consider coming to 

join them for a delicious free meal! 

 

If you would like to find out a bit more about Food Cycle, please take 

a look at their website https://www.foodcycle.org.uk/  

Email: chelmsford@foodcycle.org.uk 

Phone: 0207 729 2775 

https://www.foodcycle.org.uk/


 
 
 
 
 




